[bookmark: _GoBack]Ganges Township Planning Commission 
Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes for February 26, 2019 
Ganges Township Hall 
119th Avenue and 64th Street 
Fennville, Ml, Allegan County

I. Call to Order and Roll Call
Vice- Chair Hancock called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
Roll Call: Chair: Jackie DeZwaan — Absent 
		Secretary: Phil Badra — Absent
		Vice-Chair: Charlie Hancock —Present
		Commissioner: Dale Pierson —Present 
		Commission Trustee: Barry Gooding — Present
		Zoning Administrator: Tasha Smalley — Present
II. Additions to the agenda and adoption 
A motion was made by Gooding to amend the agenda, postponing the Election of Officers to the next regular meeting. The motion was seconded by Pierson. Motion passed.
III. General Public Comment 
	Becky Carten-Crandell would like to start a doggy daycare business on her property at 6989 East Lane 6773 116th Ave. She inquired why it was not an allowed use in the Res/Ag district in Ganges Township, when some of the surrounding jurisdictions do allow it. Her property is just south of the Commercial Zoned properties and also wondered if a Special Land Use and/or Conditional Re-Zoning could be applied. Smalley suggested that Carten-Crandell’s proposal be put on the March 26th meeting agenda, where Carten-Crandell could present a site plan and discuss the various options with Planning Commission (PC) members.
IV. Correspondence and upcoming meetings/seminars — None
V. Public Hearing — None 

VI. Approval of October 23, 2018 minutes 
A motion was made by Gooding to approve the October 23, 2018 regular meeting minutes, with corrections. Pierson seconded the motion. Motion passed
VII. Old Business — None
VIII. New Business
a. Site Plan Review (DGH Development LLC) – Metallurgical High Vacuum Corp 6708 124th 
12.03 C Site Plan Review Requirements
	Parcel # 03-07-004-007-00/06-0– 6708 124th Ave
Geoff Humberstone (owner) explained that he needs to expand the building the business currently operates out of because they have outgrown their current shop space. He would like to expand the 80’ wide building 160’ to the North. Gooding questioned how close that would bring the building to the Front Setback. Smalley explained that the structure would still meet the 75’ of setback required from the 100’ Right of Way (ROW) of 124th Ave (AKA M-89 Hwy).
Pierson asked if the neighbors had been notified about this proposed project and Smalley stated that they weren’t required to be notified. Pierson stated concerns about the adequacy of the existing screening, for the neighbor on the East side of the property.
Smalley discussed the parking space requirements and it was determined that the site plan showed the northernmost spots did not meet the 20’ of setback required from the ROW. Humberstone explained that the site plan was slightly out of scale. Smalley suggested that the parking lot could be expanded towards the west-side property line, if there was not enough room in the front (north) side.
Pierson inquired where the 1,500 gallon above ground hazardous material tank and 55 gallon storage drums were situated on the site plan. Humberstone explained that they were located inside the existing building until a Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) certified Transportation Company comes to periodically dispose of the liquid industrial waste produced as a by-product of the remanufacturer of vacuum process equipment.
Pierson asked were where the drainage was shown on the site plan. Humberstone replied that it was not shown but explained how it would tie into the existing systems. Pierson stated that the plan would need the approval of the Allegan County Drain Commission.
Humberstone also showed the PC where the existing utilities would be relocated to, and assured Hancock that the site is Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) compliant.
Hancock and Gooding read the comments provided by the absent PC members addressing the waste container location and management along with the location and approval of the storm water management system. Other concerns over the capacity of the hazardous waste storage and any increased usage of the well and septic systems due to increased production were addressed by Humberstone who stated that this addition was to provide more floor space and that there was no intention to majorly increase production output.
		
Pierson moved that the Site Plan Review on parcel # 03-07-004-07-00/006-00 – 6708 124th Ave. be approved; as it complies with Article 12.03, with the following conditions:
1. That copies of any required licenses, permits and approvals from regulatory agencies be provided to Michigan Township Services within 15 days of issuance; including but not limited to storm water management approval from the Allegan County Drain Commissioner and soil erosion permits from the Allegan County Health Department.
2. Approval from the Allegan County Drain Commissioner verifying that the storm water management system in place is adequate for the additional runoff from the new building addition and impervious areas. 
3. Extra screening must be provided along the east property line, starting at the front property line and then extending south approximately 250 feet.
4. Parking area on the north side of the building must be rescaled to meet the 20’ of setback from the road Right of Way.
5. Storm water drainage locations must be added to Site Plan.
6. Submit revised Site Plan, # 5 & 6, to the PC for final approval.

Motion was seconded by Gooding. Motion passed by roll call vote. Hancock — Yes
									   	Pierson — Yes 
										Gooding — Yes
 

IX. Administrative Updates
Township Board-
a. Gooding reported that the Board was still re-evaluating the bids that the Allegan County Road Commission had submitted to repair a culvert on 114th Ave. which were approximately $100,000 higher than last year’s quotes. Gooding also discussed other proposed road repair projects on 60th St, 116th Ave., and Lakeshore Dr. Gooding also discussed the Pat Foster lawsuit decision and its potential of being appealed to the U.S. Supreme Court and the Township Board’s approval for a local E-Bay car part dealer.
Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA)-
Pierson reported that the ZBA had not met since March 26, 2018 but does have two items on the agenda for the March 25th Meeting. 
Zoning Administrator-
Smalley had nothing to report, but reminded the PC members that Becky Carten-Crandell would be on the PC agenda for next month’s meeting.
X. Future Meetings Dates
The future dates of the PC Regular meetings will be March 26, 2019 and April 23, 2019.
XI. General Public Comment — None
XII. Adjournment
Motion was made by Gooding and supported by Pierson to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously. Adjourned at 8:30PM.
Respectfully Submitted
Jennifer Goodrich
Ganges Township Recording Secretary
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